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 Carmel Church Family, 

As we begin to look forward to another fall season of school, fall activities, and sports, especial-

ly cheering on the Vikings (even if they don’t ever win the big one); this prayer from the apostle Paul 

has been laid upon my heart for Carmel Church.   

Philippians 1:9-11 

And it is my prayer that your love may abound more and more, with knowledge and all discernment, so 

that you may approve what is excellent, and so be pure and blameless for the day of Christ, filled with 

the fruit of righteousness that comes through Jesus Christ, to the glory and praise of God. 

What is Paul praying?  Paul’s prayer is for us to become like Christ.  Paul knows the church in 

Philippi, which supports him financially and greatly encourages him in his ministry, is facing hardship 

in the form of persecution.  Paul’s desire for the church in the midst of the persecution is to grow to be-

come like Christ.  Paul’s prayer also encourages us in whatever context or circumstances we find our-

selves in to also grow in Christ-likeness.  But what does Paul’s prayer teach us about becoming like 

Christ? 

Paul understands the greatest motivator for growing in Christ-likeness in any context is not rules 

or a formula, but rather love.  Do you see what Paul is praying?  We will not become like Christ 

through rules or formulas such as going to church every Sunday or doing daily devotions (All good 

things) but rather growing in our love for God.  We become like the ones we love.  Paul prays our love 

for God will grow.  When we love someone or something we desire to know more about that person or 

thing. When we love God we long to know more about God and his truth.  When we grow in our 

knowledge of God and his truth, our love for him grows deeper.   

A great example of this is marriage.  A couple that has been married for 50 years has a much 

deeper and richer love than the couple that has been married for 2 years.  While both couples are in 

love, the older couple has a much deeper love because of the shared experiences over the years both in 

trial and triumph.  Couples, who are married a long time begin to act like one another, take on similar 

hobbies and even sometimes begin to look like each other.     

 Paul understands the simple truth that we become like the ones we love.  As we fall in love 

more and more with Christ and his truth, we become more and more like Christ.  His prayer for us is to 

be filled with his fruit of righteousness that comes through a love relationship with Christ Jesus. We 

become pure and blameless in our walk as we mirror the One we love.    

My prayer for you, Carmel Church is that your love for God may grow more and more.  I pray 

that you would long to know God and his truth more and more because of your love for him.  Instead of 

focusing on a set of rules or formulas for Spiritual growth, focus on getting to know the one you love.   

Fall in love with Jesus and enjoy the rest of your Summer, 

                                                                                                             Pastor Steve 



REFRESHMENT SCHEDULE 
 

 R - serve on Sunday morning; C - each bring 5 doz-

en cookies. 

August 1 - R-Tom Zwart, Dale Woudstra; C-

Amy McAlpine, Misty Zwart, Lavonne Ripha-

gen, Gabi Luevano, Tonia Woudstra. 

August 8 - R-Marlin Van Voorst, John Leu-

sink; C-Sarah Nibbelink, Shelly Sandbulte, 

Rachel Terpstra, Clarice Van Maanen, Donna 

Renes. 

August 15 - R-Verlyn Van Regenmorter, Mike 

Haverhals; C-Sue Noteboom, Sherri Wolfs- 

winkel, Glenda Van Meeteren, Cheryl Lange, 

Rachel Van Roekel. 

August 22 - R-Jerry Renes, Hans Smolders;  

C-Sandi Vonk, Nora Bohl, Hannah Smolders, 

Rhonda Sandbulte, Fonda Post. 

August 29 - R-Denny De Jong, Tom Zwart;  

C-Lin De Jong, Ronda Leusink, Colleen Bom-

gaars, Frieda Bartels, Lorna Vander Vliet. 

September 5 - R-Dale Woudstra, Marlin Van 

Voorst; C-Mimi Sandbulte, Alice Remmerde, 

Jo Te Grotenhuis, Erica Robertson, Eug. Sand- 

bulte.  

 We are looking for a few more people who 

would be willing to serve refreshments on Sun-

day.  Contact the church office if we can add 

your name to the list. 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  
 

  

Derek Vande Zandschulp partici-

pated in the Special Olympics on 

July 8 with Village Northwest 

Unlimited.  The Olympics took 

place in Manning, Iowa.  Derek took part in 

the softball skills and he took home a gold 

medal.  Great job Derek!! 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  

 

TRANSFER 
 

 The membership of Joe and Kendra Hei-

tritter and daughters Lucy, Rose and Nora has 

been transferred to Central Reformed Church 

in Sioux Center.  May God bless them in their 

new church home. 

 Call the church office by 

noon on Monday, to let us know 

who your special music will be.  

If you are unable to have special 

music the scheduled time, please 

try to exchange with someone. 
 

Top name is AM; bottom is PM: 
 

 Aug.   8 - Dennis De Jong 

    Lloyd De Jong 

 Aug. 15 - Pete De Jong 

    Scott De Jong 

 Aug. 22 - Daniel DeMeester 

    Dave Dibbet 

 Aug. 29 - Marlin Dibbet 

    Ron Dieck 

 Sept.   5 - Lyle Diekevers 

    Jo Dirksen 

 Sept.  12 - Brent Downs 

    Brianna Even 

 Sept. 19 - Henrietta Farmer 

    Dan Fedders 

 Sept. 26 - Scott Fischer 

    Brian Frangenberg 

 Oct.   3 - Leon Franken 

    Tyler Franken 

 Oct. 10 - Amanda Friedrichsen 

    Tim Gesink 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  

BAPTISMS 
 

 On July 11, we celebrated the Sacrament of 

Baptism for Tate Allen Van Essen, son of Chris 

and Whitney Van Essen.  Tate was baptized by 

his grandfather, Elder Harold Van Essen. 
 

 On July 18, we celebrated the Sacrament of 

Baptism for Kezden Jon Laroy Hofman, son of 

Austin and Shalee Hofman.  Austin was bap-

tized by his grandfather, Elder Tim Gesink. 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 

THE LORD’S SUPPER 
 

 On Sunday, Aug. 15, by the Grace of God, 

we will celebrate the Sacrament of the Lord’s 

Supper.  Any shut-ins or those in the nursing 

homes who would like communion served to 

them, contact an elder or the church office. 



   

  

 

 
 

 

 Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Mitchell 

Sandbulte (Baylee Tetzlaff) who were united in 

marriage on July 17, in Brookings, SD.  The 

newlyweds will be making their home in Har-

risburg, SD.  Mitchell works for Exemplar Ge-

netics in Flandreau, SD, but will begin a man-

agement position with the company at their 

Sioux Center site sometime in August.  Baylee 

will be teaching 4th grade at Lennox Public 

School District and will coach High School JV 

Basketball.  

 Mitchell is the son of Owen and Teresa 

Sandbulte and the grandson of Carmel member 

Betty Sandbulte. 
 

 Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Kayden 

Glade (Karrigan Wolfswinkel) who were unit-

ed in marriage in Carmel Church on July 23.  

Karrigan is the receptionist at Central Veteri-

nary Clinic in Sioux Center.  Kayden is em-

ployed at Rent-All in Sioux Center.  They are 

making their home in Sioux Center.  

 Karrigan is the daughter of Jerry and Sherri 

Wolfswinkel and the granddaughter of Carmel 

members Henry and Betty Wolfswinkel. 
 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  
 

GET PLUGGED IN  

TO OUR EDUCATION PRGRAMS 

 If you are a regular attender of Carmel 

Church and wish to have your child/(ren) par-

ticipate in our education programs (if they are 

not already included in the class list), please 

contact the church office with your child’s 

name and grade. The Education programs in-

clude Sunday School (3 1/2 years to 12th 

grade), Wednesday evenings LFC (K-12th), 

GEMS or Cadets (3rd - 8th grade) and Junior 

and Senior High Youth Groups. You may also 

contact the church office with any questions. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
 

“A thorough knowledge of the Bible is worth 

more than a college education.” 

—Theodore Roosevelt 

 ALL Carmel members 

and regular attendees who 

will be attending college, 

graduate school, trade 

school or taking online 

classes this fall, please get 

your college information to the church office.  

Please turn in your information (school attend-

ing, address and birthday) even if you live at 

home or the information is the same as last 

year.  A sheet to fill out can be found on the 

coffee station or on the mailboxes.  You can 

also e-mail the info to the church office at car-

melch@mtcnet.net.  Please do so by August 25, 

so we can include a list in the September 

HIGHLIGHTS. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
 

 In another month sum-

mer will be coming to an 

end and our schedules will 

again include church educa-

tion opportunities.  Our 

consistory education com-

mittee has already been at 

work evaluating our education programs and 

making plans for the fall.   

 Our education year will have a kick-off on 

Sunday, September 12.  As always, these pro-

grams cannot happen without adults to give of 

their time to teach in these programs.  And we 

need parents to commit to send their kids to 

these programs.  At Baptism we made promises 

to instruct our children in the truth of God’s 

Word and in the way of salvation through Jesus 

Christ.  As a congregation we promised to sus-

tain the fellowship of faith and life within the 

Church of Christ.  May God help us to keep 

these promises.  If we don’t teach our chil-

dren to follow Christ, the world will teach 

them not to.  If God is nudging you to teach, 

please don’t wait to be asked.  Contact the 

church office and you will be directed to some-

one who can help you get plugged in.  Please 

prayerfully consider how God can use you in 

our education programs.   

 And as always, keep our Education pro-

grams, leaders, teachers and students in your 

prayers.  



~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

JUSTICE FOR ALL SERVICE TRIPS 

 
               JUSTICE FOR ALL is very excited to announce dates for upcoming Service and Learning Trips!    

Please prayerfully consider joining us on one of these trips.  The trips are designed to be an opportunity to use 

our hands and feet to bless others through work projects, but also to learn and experience a different culture than 

our own and see what God is doing through the incredible ministry partners serving in these communities.  The 

sites/dates are:  JMVM Perkins Foundation, Jackson, MS – Sept. 11-17; Voice of Calvary Ministries, Jackson, 

MS – Sept. 18-24;  Grace Reigns, Hildale, UT – Oct. 1-8;  Harvest Hands Ministries, Juarez, MX – Oct. 16-

22.   If you would like to sign up or want more information on any of these opportunities, please contact Nick 

Leloux at JFA (712-476-2804,  nickl@jfa-nwiowa.org.)   
 

JUSTICE FOR ALL FOUNDATION DINNER 
 

  JUSTICE FOR ALL Foundation invites you to an evening of entertainment, catered meal, and 

updates on how the Foundation has been benefitting JFA ministry efforts over the past year.  It will be 

held at the Parkview Events Center in Rock Valley, IA on Aug. 20, at 6:00 p.m.  You can save your 

spot by calling JFA at 712-476-2804.  If you would like more information, please contact Joel De Wit 

(joeldw@jfa-nwiowa.org).  Please join us, we hope that you will come out and support the on-going 

ministry of JFA as we continue to ‘share and care in Christ’s name’!  
 

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

“The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of others.”    —Mahatma Gandhi  

mailto:nickl@jfa-nwiowa.org
mailto:joeldw@jfa-nwiowa.org


Deacon’s Corner – AUGUST 
 

Sound System Update:  Our new sound system installation has been completed.  We ap-

preciate your continued patience as we become familiar with the new system and as our 

volunteers in the sound room continue to train and learn all the new capabilities of the new 

system.  
 

Painting:  Beginning the second week in August, we will be painting various areas of the church to 

update and refresh these areas.  We hope to complete this project by September.  
 

Audio/Video Building Improvement Goal:  We are getting closer to reaching our goal of 

$150,000.00 for the above projects.  We still have approximately $20,000.00 to raise as of the end of 

July to meet this goal. 
 

Mission Offerings:  Just a reminder about our mission offerings.  Approximately $3,940.00 is needed 

the 4th Sunday of each month for Missionary Support, to meet our RCA mission commitments and 

dues.  We also need $6,125.00 each quarter to meet our Mission Projects commitments.  These are 10 

different missions that we have committed to supporting quarterly.  These offerings will be taken Au-

gust 29 and September 12 for our next quarter which is paid in October.   
 

Thank you for your continued support with your tithes and offerings for Carmel Church.  
 

Outreach Fund – The Outreach Fund is available to assist Carmel Reformed Church members partici-

pation in mission projects/trip by providing financial assistance for registration and travel expenses. 

This does not include normally scheduled JR/SR youth group trips. The fund will reimburse ½ of travel 

and registration costs up to $500.00 per individual per calendar year. Please contact the Outreach Fund 

deacon Monty Prins, or one of the other deacons for an application form. 
 

Christian Care – The Christian Care Fund is available to assist with financial needs for those who are 

encountering difficult circumstances and are struggling to cover their basic financial needs. Please see 

the Christian Care Fund deacon, Marlin Sandbulte, if you are in need of assistance. 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

CARMEL CHURCH AND SOCIAL MEDIA 

 

  Carmel Church is going to become more active on social media and on our church website to 

share the life of Carmel Church.  If you would prefer to not have any pictures of your family posted 

please let the church office know.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

LIFELIGHT FESTIVAL COMING TO ROCK VALLEY 
 

  LifeLight Festival is coming back to Rock Valley.  Join us August 14, starting at 5:00 p.m. for 

an awesome time of worship and unity at the Rock Valley Sports Complex.  Featured at LifeLight will 

be Rhett Waller, Phil Joel, White Ribbon Day and Alan Greene.  The evening will end with fireworks. 
 

    ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

KINGDOM BOUNDARIES ANNUAL BANQUET 

 

  Kingdom Boundaries will be hosting a banquet to celebrate what God has done over the last 8 

years.  Mark your calendar for Monday, September 13, at New Life Reformed Church in Sioux Center. 



 

 

  

 

 

 
 

  AUGUST 
   

   1 - Bob Janisch 

   Arlyn Keizer 

   2 - Barry Van Kekerix 

   Mrs. Trish Sandbulte  

   Jerry Noteboom 

   The Mike Haverhals’  

   3 - The Phil Hooyer’s  

   4 - Weston Maassen 

   Isaac Hooyer 

   Art Van Ravenhorst 

   The Thomas Bomgaars’ 

   The Loren Punt’s 

   5 - Zoey Laakmann 

   The Daniel DeMeester’s 

   The Glen Vander Lugt’s 

   6  - Jacob Leusink 

   Kaleb Kuyper 

   The Mike Bomgaars’ 

   The Harold Vander Vliet’s  

   7 -  Kaitlyn Van Der Zwaag 

   The Keith Byker’s 

   The David McAlpine’s 

   8 - Paul Leusink 

   9 - Kyle Van Ginkel 

   Nate Landman 

   Mrs. Emily Meendering 

   Mrs. Deb Dibbet 

   Mrs. Helen Vande Vegte 

 10 - Jomei Tea 

   Keaton Van Voorst 

   The Logan Renes’ 

 12 - Alydia Sandbulte  

   Trevor Segar 

   Zach Boneschans 

   Mrs. Randi Sayles 

   The John Horstman’s  

 13 - Bryce Davelaar 

Eli Segar 

   Ethan Hooyer  

 14 - Brayden Beukelman 

   Tikvah Tea 

 15 - Faithe Van Maanen 

   Nykolas Downs 

   The Willard Hulstein’s 

 16 - Matt Segar 

   Marlin Van Voorst 

   The Chad Hoekstra’s 

   The Tom Zwart’s  

 17 - Gabriel Lerma 

   Mrs. Tricia Vande Zandschulp 

   Ken De Boer 

 18 - Mrs. Lois Joffer 

   The Austin Hofman’s 

   The Jeremy Stiltz’s 

 19 - The Tim Gesink’s 

 20 - Luke LeLoux 

 21 - Jacob Sandbulte  

   Mrs. Linda Diekevers 

   The Marvin Kruid’s 

 22 - Landyn Van Kekerix 

   Sean Robinson 

   The Verlyn Van Regenmorter’s 

 24 - Mrs. Nora Bohl 

   Henry J. Wolfswinkel  

 25 - Charli Bomgaars 

   Dallas Rozeboom 

   Nate Van Ginkel 

   Heidi Vande Zandschulp 

   The Jim Joffer’s 

 26 - Brody Van Voorst 

   The Bob Ver Mulm’s 

 27 - Mrs. Kassidy Robinson 

   Mrs. Teresa Sandbulte  

 28 - Alvin Sandbulte  

   Calvin Sandbulte  

 29 - Loren Punt 

   Mrs. Dittie Houtkooper 

   Mrs. Frieda Bartels 

   The Michael Sas’ 

   The Jordan Leusink’s 

   The Dave Dibbet’s 

   The Russ Vande Vegte’s 

 30 - Micah Albert 

 31 - Mrs. Whitney Van Essen 

   Mrs. Melinda Nibbelink 

   The Dennis De Jong’s 

 



FRIENDSHIP BIBLE STUDY 

 

 After a COVID-19 induced long separa-

tion, Friendship Bible Study students are eager 

to reunite with former mentors and meet new 

ones.  New ones:  is God calling you to spend 

an hour (approximately three times a month) 

with a new friend?  The Friendship program 

nurtures the spiritual growth of people with 

special needs in the context of personal and 

meaningful relationships with members of the 

Christian community.  Current members range 

from teens to retirees.  “Friendship” meets on 

Thursday evenings from September through 

March with a month-long break in December.  

If you are interested in more details, either as a 

student or mentor, please contact Marian Smit 

(712-441-9243). 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
 

WORDS OF HOPE GATHERING 
 

 Please join us for a special evening gather-

ing for Words of Hope! Where: First Re-

formed Church, Orange City.  When: August 

8th, 5:30 p.m.  Jon Opgenorth, President of 

Words of Hope, and the Persian Ministries Di-

rector will be sharing about the amazing ways 

God is using Words of Hope in one of the 

hardest to reach places on earth, Iran. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
 

 The 2021 Bible League Confer-

ence is scheduled for Monday, Sep-

tember 20 (dinner) and Tuesday, Sep-

tember 21 (conference) in Sioux Cen-

ter.  Spreading the Fragrance of Life 

is the theme for the conference.  The Keynote 

Speaker will be Kelli (Kredit) Gotthardt and 

Guest Speaker will be Pastor Thony Ronaldo.  

Registration opens this summer, so mark your 

calendar and save the date.  More details will 

be coming soon.  

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 

 

“Education is the most powerful weapon 

which you use to change the world” 

—Nelson Mandela 

LOVE INC  

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 

 Love INC is looking for individuals willing 

to provide mentoring for participants in the 

Faith and Finances class this fall. Mentors 

will assist participants with financial goal set-

ting, budgeting, credit (re)building, planning 

for debt repayment and savings. This oppor-

tunity begins on August 31 and requires men-

tors to meet once a week for 12 weeks, on 

Tuesday evenings from 7:30 to 8:15 in Rock 

Valley.  Love INC will provide training and 

guidance throughout the mentoring process. 

 We are also looking for individuals with 

experience in walking a grief journey after 

loosing a loved one for our Grief Share sup-

port group. Volunteers would provide support, 

guide discussion and encourage others through 

their own journey of grief. Grief Share curricu-

lum and training is provided by Love INC. 

 Please call the Love INC office for more 

information at 712-476-5990 or email Noemi 

DeWeerd at loveinc3@premieronline.net. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
 

SWIFT 
  

 Single Women Initiating Friendships To-

gether is a new group beginning for Single, 

Widowed or Divorced women, of any age, 

who can meet and connect with other women 

to have fun, form friendships and develop 

broader support networks.  They will meet the 

1st Monday of every month at 7:00 p.m. begin-

ning August 2, at Christ Community Church in 

Sioux Center (945 7th Ave. SE).  We’d love 

for you to join us!  For more information call 

or text:  Kathy: 712-449-6055 or Laura: 712-

441-4304. 

 

*  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  *  * 
   

Through worship and fellowship, Lord God, 

equip each of us for the work of ministry, and 

build us up as the body of Christ.  Amen 

 

Holy Spirit, weave a fabric of justice to cover 

the world, using us as threads of your love  

and mercy. 

mailto:loveinc3@premieronline.net



